Ms Ann Palmer Committee Secretary Senate Select Committee on Electric Vehicles Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Ms Palmer

PROOF HANSARD – LETTER OF CORRECTION

On 17 August 2018, I appeared as a witness before the Senate Select Committee on Electric Vehicles at Parliament House, Canberra.

Page 75 of the proof Hansard records my response to a question from Senator Patrick was:

"The forum has met three times."

In my response I was referring to the number of official stakeholder consultation forums the Ministerial Forum on Vehicle Emissions has held (7 December 2015, 4 April 2016 and 15 February 2017).

The Ministerial Forum has also met on nine other occasions (24 November 2015, 4 February 2016, 17 August 2016, 5 June 2017, 4 July 2017, 24 October 2017, 12 February 2018, 29 May 2018 and 18 June 2018).

I trust this further information will be of assistance to the Committee.

Yours sincerely

Alex Foulds

A/g Deputy Secretary, Department of Infrastructure, Regional Development and Cities

13th Soptamber 2018

Cc: Jo Evans, Deputy Secretary, Climate Change and Energy Innovation